






QUESTION: Do the school bus requirements apply to dealers that sell new buses to day
care centers and other institutions?

Yes, if the dealer knows that the buses will be used to transport children between the institution
and a school. NHTSA looks at the purpose for which the new bus is sold, not at the buyer's
status. If a dealer knows the new bus is sold for the purpose of transporting pre-primary ,
primary , or secondary school students, new buses sold or leased to the institution must meet
NHTSA's school bus FMVSSs.

QUESTION: Are dealers required to sell school buses to colleges?

No. The school bus requirements do not apply to sales for the purpose of transporting post-
secondary school students such as college students, adult education participants, or post-high
school vocational students.

QUESTION: Does Federal law require school buses to be yellow?

No. State and local governments establish policy for school bus color. However, NHTSA
provides recommendations to the States on operational aspects of school bus and pupil
transportation safety programs, in the fonn of Highway Safety Program Guideline No.17 , Pupil
Transportation Policy. Among other matters, Guideline 17 recommends that school buses be

yellow.

QUESTION: Can the States change Federal requirements?

No. A State may not pennit the sale of a new non-school bus for pupil transportation when the
sale of the vehicle would be impermissible under Federal law.

QUESTION: Is a school or school district liable for not using school buses?

Possibly. As stated above, Federal laws do not extend to the use of school buses. However, a
school or school district may be liable for damages for not using a school bus to transport
students and a crash occurs in which students are killed or injured. This is a question of State
law, however, so schools or school districts should consult their attorneys or insurance carriers
on this auestion.




